    The Churches of Our Lady of Victories Cinderford,

St Margaret Mary’s Coleford,

St Joseph’s Lydney & Sacred Heart Sedbury.
13th May 2018

Dear Parishioners,

The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC), consisting of representatives from all four churches, has spent many months looking for a way forward with regard to our services in the Forest of Dean when we join our parishes with Newent and Blaisdon in September.  Fr. Barnabas would potentially be required to cover six mass centres for Sunday Mass, and this is not possible as he is only permitted to say 3 Sunday masses which includes the Saturday vigil mass. With approximately only 120 regular Mass attendees in the Forest Churches it is not viable to continue to keep four buildings.
We apologise for any speculation and unrest in our churches over the past few months, but we wanted to explore all possibilities and be clear about the processes and consequences before making any announcement.  This entailed discussions with both the Newent and Forest Pastoral Councils, the Chief executive of the Diocese, Bishop Declan and the Bishop’s Council.
We have been told by the Bishop’s Council that we have a responsibility to give Newent a Sunday Mass and that, in future, we cannot expect to have more than one priest to provide a service to the Forest of Dean Parish as well as Newent (beyond the temporary cover we currently have).

The Bishops Council also says that we cannot have Celebration of the Word and Communion in the Absence of a Priest in place of Sunday/Vigil Masses, except in an emergency, i.e. we cannot have a service led by a Deacon or Eucharistic Minister.

Following discussions with Newent PPC, we have come up with a plan for the short term, to start in September, and be reviewed in a year.  This will be:
Saturday 6pm Vigil Mass to alternate between Coleford and Lydney

Sunday 9am Mass at Cinderford

Sunday 11am Mass at Newent.

These times have been chosen to take account of the requirement for the priest to say a maximum of three Sunday Masses, including Saturday evening Vigil Mass. 
Sadly, this means that there will be no Sunday Mass in Blaisdon and Sacred Heart Sedbury. The Sacred Heart church will close with a view to putting it on the market but we should look to including some of the artefacts from The Sacred Heart in our other churches. 
We are aware that this will inconvenience many people but will endeavour to give as much support as we can spiritually and practically. This will include help with transport to other mass centres and to continue to provide weekday masses, possibly in people’s houses when the Sedbury church is sold.
The above plan is for the short term, and we are continuing to discuss options for the long term.  This is likely to mean that we will need to reduce our mass centres to two churches or one church in the Forest.  We would use the money from the sale of Sedbury church towards the long term plan.

If we decide to go for one church, adaption/improvement of one of the existing churches is an option, or we could consider building a new church.  This could be built on a new site, centrally located, or on one of our existing sites.  

We welcome discussion and ideas from everyone.  It is important to view these changes as a positive opportunity to bring our Catholic Community in the Forest of Dean and Newent closer together.  Pooling our resources would be a good thing and make us stronger.  If we can hold ourselves together during the short term, and formulate a long term plan as soon as possible, there are exciting possibilities to take us forward into the future.
The PPC thanks you all for your patience and understanding.  We will endeavour to address any concerns you may have.

In the meantime, prayers to the Holy Spirit for us all.

Yours,

Pip Deave,

Chair, Forest of Dean Catholic Churches PPC

